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Investigative Activity: Case Opening 

Involves: Mansfield Police Department (O), BCI (O) 

Activity Date: 10/19/2024 

Activity Location: 202 Cline Avenue, Mansfield, OH 44907 

Authoring Agent: SA Jesse Bynum #179 

 

Narrative: 

On October 19, 2024, at approximately 0550 hours, the Ohio Bureau of Criminal 

Investigation (BCI) was requested by the Mansfield Police Department to conduct an 

independent investigation into the facts and circumstances surrounding an officer 

involved shooting that occurred at 202 Cline Avenue, Mansfield, Ohio. Mansfield Police 

Lieutenant Robert Skropits (Lieutenant Skropits) later provided agents with a written 

letter memorializing his request for BCI to investigate the matter.  

BCI Special Agent (SA) Jesse Bynum of the Special Investigations Unit responded to 

assist and arrived on October 19, 2024, at approximately 0708 hours. BCI SIU SA Nick 

Valente, SA Cory Momchilov and SA Matt Armstrong also responded to assist. 

Additionally, the BCI Crime Scene Unit (CSU) was requested to process the scene. CSU 

SA Hootman, SA Doran, and SAS Lula documented and collected pertinent evidence at 

the scene. SA Nick Valente transported evidence to BCI and secured it in temporary 

evidence. 

The shooting incident involved a subject, Michael Oswalt (Oswalt), and police officers 

from the Mansfield Police Department. The incident resulted in Oswalt being shot 

multiple times. EMS responded to the scene, but Oswalt died as a result of his injuries.  

SA Bynum was provided with a formal request for assistance letter from Lieutenant 

Skropits. A copy of the letter has been attached to this report. 
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